



Committee Meeting Minutes

18/11/10

Meeting Started: 19:04

Meeting Finished: 20:20

Present:

Andrew Buchan	(Records and Publicity)
Ben Clark	(Secretary)
Elliot Hill	(Novice Rep)
Jess Turberville	(Social Secretary)
Jonathan Ellis	(Vice Chair)
Kimberley Taylor	(Treasurer)
Mat Cole	(Equipment Officer)
Mike Furlong	(Team Captain)
Thomas Cram	(Chairman)

Absent:

None

Coaching:

The "Beginner's Course" portion of the coaching has now finished.

Kimberley Taylor calculated that the remaining balance dedicated to coaching was £532.50 in session terms for two hours each session this is worth eleven hours.

For the remaining sessions Thomas Cram suggested that the coaching session should be dropped to one hour. In addition, Maggie Squires will be asked to come for the next two weeks and then take a break from coaching the LSAC for the following two weeks, one of which is a cancelled session. Mike Furlong was asked if he could relay this onto Maggie.

A suggestion was made on the possibility to shift some of the transport budget to coaching as there was a significant amount left in the account at the end of last year.

Longbow Coaching:

Pip Bickerstaffe has offered to provide a couple of "one-off" sessions; although he most likely will do this without payment as a way of advertising his services, Tom Goodwin will be asked to find out if Pip wanted anything. If needed, a small donation by those interested in longbow style will be taken.

The most appropriate day to do these sessions was decided as Monday, this would not clash with Maggie's sessions taking place on Wednesdays.

Club Kit:

Ben Clark explained that he was currently waiting on a reply from Ben Higgins concerning the club kit designs and prices. Ben Clark also explained he planned to go to the Innovation Centre to follow up on progress.

A suggestion was made to look into other companies to design the kit; Ben Clark currently has Zenith and Kukri on his list to check.

Committee Meeting Minutes

18/11/10



Competitions:

Oxford B.U.T.T.S: (27th November)

The majority of the scores required by Mike Furlong have been given in, currently 18 people have applied to fill the 16 places available; because of this, it will be necessary to drop people from the list containing the lower score.

In terms of transport, the mini-bus and Mathew Cole's car should be sufficient.

Foxes Worcester: (12th December)

It was decided that novices would be invited to come to shoot at this competition.

Rutland Combined FITA: (February/March)

It was decided that this competition would be for Experienced only.

Westcott Indoor 3D: (15th January)

The date for this is set before the University Term starts, like the Rutland Combined FITA this competition would only be available for Experienced Archers only.

Phil Middleton is offering lifts to the competition if and when needed.

Extra Places:

Jonathan Ellis will email the Loughborough Athletic Union requesting extra places; there is still uncertainty on how they will allow us to do this.

Superstars:

The AU president Ewan Paterson emailed Thomas Cram asking if we could host the Superstars archery competition on Saturday 19th March. The session would include teaching the participants how to shoot first before competing against each other. The Committee agreed that the club wanted to take part in this event.

B.U.T.T.S Champs:

The competition is wanted to take place on the 12th December, however the hall is only available from 12pm. Thomas Cram is currently waiting to hear if the booking can be moved.



Committee Meeting Minutes

18/11/10

Socials:

County Social: (Friday 26th November)

Jess Turberville is still currently waiting for replies from both experienced and novice members of the club. The social should also be the place to go to collect awards if any were earned during the last year.

Christmas Social: (Thursday 16th/Friday 17th December)

Jess Turberville looked into the Toby Carvery and Linroy's venues, the Toby Carvery was selected as the place to go since Linroy's events were either too busy or "to specific tastes".

By majority vote, the date of the Christmas Social will be Thursday 16th December.

Sessions:

Since there have been no sessions this week completely run by the assigned person, Thomas Cram will send an email out at the beginning of each week to remind everyone on Committee on their assigned task.

Andrew Buchan will try to update the session list on the website more frequently.

A.O.B:

None

Sessions:

Monday 29 th November –	Mathew Cole	
Tuesday 30 th November –	Mathew Cole	
Wednesday 1 st December –	Jonathan Ellis	
Friday 3 rd December –	Jess Turberville	
Saturday 4 th December –	Thomas Cram	(Chair's Challenge Shield)
Monday 6 th December –	Andy Buchan	
Tuesday 7 th December –	Kimberley Taylor	
Wednesday 8 th December –		(Cancelled)
Friday 10 th December –	Jonathan Ellis	

The next committee meeting will be held on Thursday 2nd December at 19:00 in the Whitworth building.

Ben Clark
LSAC Secretary '10 – '11